Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel
Minutes of Regular Meeting Wednesday, February 5, 2014
Present:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse 

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Planning Board Chair Nancy Gil, Planning Board members Grace Bates and Pat Foser, Terry Newcomb, Brian Brown, Sue Edinger, Mark Ferrari, and Laura Holland. 

Call to Order:  Chair MacCormick called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

Approval of Minutes

December 4, 2013 Joint Public Hearing:  On motion by Blum, seconded by DiSanto, the CPP voted to approve the Joint Public Hearing minutes of December 4, 2013.

AYES: MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

December 4, 2013 Regular Meeting: On motion by Easter, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to approve the regular meeting minutes of December 4, 2013.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse
NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Announcements:  Chair MacCormick reported that he will discuss with the Village Code Enforcement Officer the replacement windows recently installed at Jedidiah Morgan House and make a determination if the project should come before the CPP.

Changes to the Agenda:  Village landmarks will be discussed following the application reviews.
Old Business

Application #12-16 from Wells College for new railings at 316 Main St. (Tax Map #182.13-1-336)

Brian Brown, upon consultation with the Village Historian and Village Code Enforcement Officer, submitted revised plans of front railings that meet code requirements and coordinate better with the other railings on the house.   

On motion by Easter, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to approve Application #12-16 as revised.  

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

New Business

Application #13-36 from Melzar and Jane Richards for a dock landing and stairs at 267 Main St. (Tax Map #182.17-1-8.1)
As there was no representative present to discuss the application, Chair MacCormick consulted with the Planning Board members in attendance.  The Planning Board reviewed Application #13-36 at their December meeting and it was approved as submitted.  The CPP discussed the previous concern of the unique boundary line of their property regarding placement of the new dock, and now landing and stairs, but reiterated along with the Planning Board chair that the applicants were willing to accept any risk responsibility.
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Easter, the CPP voted to approve Application #13-36 as submitted.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Application #14-03 from the Inns of Aurora, LLC for a sign at 453 Main St. (Tax Map #181.12-1-8)  

Sue Edinger explained the Rowland House sign will match the EB Morgan house sign and reflect the new name of the company, Inns of Aurora.  The sign will be lighted from the ground by two spotlights aimed at the sign.  
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to approve application #14-03 as submitted.
AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Application #14-04 from the Inns of Aurora, LLC for a sign at 431 Main St. (Tax Map #181.12-1-10)

The new sign for EB Morgan House will reflect the new name of the company, Inns of Aurora.

On motion by Easter, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to approve Application # 14-04 as submitted.
AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Application #14-05 from Grace Bates for a home remodel at 78 Court St. (Tax Map #182.09-1-16)

All CPP members, as well as the Village Historian, enthusiastically agreed that the applicant’s plans retain the historic integrity as well as the Federal character of the home.  The applicant explained that by unifying the design of the building and its additions, the unique character of the house is preserved.
On motion by Morehouse, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to approve application #14-05 as submitted.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

Village Landmarks
The CPP and the Village Historian discussed adding buildings to the list of village landmarks such as Wallcourt, Long Library, Peter Fort House, Susannah Marriott House, Cromwell – Cooper House, and Annie M. Hickey house.  The Historical Society is working on a fundraising campaign to denote each landmark with an historical marker.  All agreed that continued review of village buildings elevates the historic significance and makes the village more dimensional.
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Easter, the CPP voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:00pm.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse.

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Next meeting:  March 5, 2014 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

